

## WEEKLY NEWS

13TH SEPTEMBER 2024



Hope you had a lovely week - the school is in full swing with lots of learning and activities taking place. Our new Reception children have been on school tours this week meeting all the lovely staff we have in school that support all our children. It's looking like the weather will improve ready for the weekend.

Mrs Brown

## FOREST SCHOOL

Those of you who drop off in KS1, near our Forest School area, you will have seen a new addition to the area with our 'Avon-den' This new shelter has been designed by Miss Braysford as a shelter that can be used by our children come wind, rain or shine. The den is multi-purpose as the children will be able to listen to stories in it; complete team building activities and also use the fire pit in there.

The 'Avon-den' has been kindly donated by Hunters Estate Agents. They have paid for the materials and also for the joiner's time to construct the shelter. A huge thanks to them for their kind donation which I'm sure will put lots of smiles on our children's faces.

### UNIFORM

Just a reminder to ensure that all uniform is clearly labelled please. We already have quite a few items in our lost property that are unnamed and therefore can't make their way back to their rightful owner.



# STARS OF THE WEEK









# Weekly Menu

WEEK 1

#### MONDAY

Cheese & Ham Pizza or Jacket Potato

#### TUESDAY

Savoury Mince or Cheese Roll

#### WEDNESDAY

Pork Sausage or Veg Sausage

#### **THURSDAY**

Roast Chicken Dinner or Cheese Flan

#### **FRIDAY**

Fish & Chips or Jacket Potato



## BREAKFAST & AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Breakfast and after school club bookings will open at 6pm on Friday 13th Sept and close on Friday 18th October to book sessions from 28th October to Friday 20th December.

It is parental responsibility to ensure that all sessions are booked and to email outofschoolclubs@avondale.blackburn.sch.uk for confirmation or help with booking sessions as places are very limited.

## WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT!

Did you know? By simply applying for free school meals, you could help boost our school's funding! Every eligible child brings in £1,480 per year, allowing us to provide even better resources for all pupils.

Even if your child doesn't take the meal, your application still helps.

Click here to apply: School meals | Blackburn with Darwen Borough Council

Your action makes a big difference! Thank you for supporting our school!



# SAVE MONEY WHILST YOU ENJOY A COFFEE!

Would you like to SAVE almost £500 a year (per child) on lunches, free school trips, financial support for the Year 6 residential, free holiday clubs? YES! Then come and join us for a coffee and we'll help you apply for Free School Meal. Click here for more info.

## ABC ONLINE SAFETY

We know it can be overwhelming to figure out where to start when it comes to keeping your children safe online.

So, to help you get started,

https://www.internetmatters.org/ have created the ABC online safety checklist.







## WEBSITE

Remember to look at our website for further information. The Class Blogs are uploaded on the website giving details of the activities that have taken place in the classrooms.

@avondaledarwen



Event
New Intake Meeting
New Intake Meeting
Parents' Evening
Parents' Evening
EYFS & KS1 Sports Day
KS2 Sports Day

